HVHS Site Council November Meeting

To: TRSD School Board

From: Hidden Valley High School Site Council

Re: November Site Council Meeting

Date: November 30, 2016

Chairperson: Daye Stone

Members Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Teri Ellis, Raynee Wilson, Ben Bickle and Carla Carter.

Members Absent: Nicole Brown, Rob Saunders

The meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm at HVHS with the pledge of allegiance. The minutes from the October meeting were read and Teri made a motion to accept the minutes with a couple of corrections. Raynee seconded the motion as amended and the minutes were approved unanimously.

Daye said it was a good idea to review the terms of office again. He stated that we will be working on the SIP each meeting. This group serves as a pipeline to get information out about our school and the direction we are working together to meet the goals of our school. Daye asked for a vote to approve Rob Saunders and Carla Carter as our parent representatives. These parents are supported by the Booster Club and the Site Council voted unanimously to elect the two parents to the Site Council.

We reviewed the School Improvement Plan (SIP) objectives Daye listed and discussed each objective. We voted on three to focus on. We will put activities and supporting evidence in each month for the three we chose. We decided on 1.3 The school's leadership will plan for and implement professional development preparing teachers to support parents in the education of their children by providing in-classroom opportunities and at home opportunities for parents. The second objective is EE2.3, Professional development activities for all staff (principals, teachers and paraprofessionals) will be aligned to ensure continued growth in content knowledge as well as in effective instructional delivery. We will work in Advisory and PLC time this year. FC3.4 School staff will educate families and provide needed resource for supporting their children's learning. We presently send out information through Synervoice to parents, message in our newsletter and we have an online parent education sight on our website.

We are creating lesson plans with new information each week for our Advisory Groups. Advisory is a mechanism to track grades, behavior and student assessment. We can use this information from Advisory as support for the objectives we are focusing on.

Ben said that we should try to get additional staff to attend PD opportunities, some staff would benefit and they do not take the opportunity.

Softball field update is we are waiting on weather. We should be able to start after the holiday break. The plot maps are done and Pete will be flagging it when weather permits.

Daye said we got the stone and block donated and do not have the mortor or engraving yet. The sports complex entrance will have two 8' pillars with caps. There will be a 24x24" granite with HV embedded in the columns. Last year's student Ben Delsite created 2 12' black gates and an archway with Evergreen Federal Sports Complex and a running Mustang.

Where the pavement jogs about 20' down the road to the fields we are going to pour a pad. Willamette Grey Stone has committed to donating \$2500 and Mike Orton has agreed to donate the labor for a 20x30 concrete pad. It will have 2 6' pillars and a smaller granite wall with 8' granite suspended. It will be a viewing area where the community can walk off the road and look at the donors.

This week's PD is Annie Urban, district librarian is presenting on digital resources. We are inviting classified staff as well as Certified. There are a lot of new things to learn.

We are having intervention every Thursday; our kids want that time to catch up. Our new system of giving teachers passes to the areas kids can go if they are not requested by a teacher worked very well last week. We offer computer labs, library, gym and games and adult coloring options.

Ben said he is concerned about the growing group of kids that do not have internet at home or access to a computer outside of school. We will discuss this further and get some information from Parent and Student Vue.

Next meeting will be December 15, 2016